Board of Assessor Meeting Minutes

April 5, 2010 – 4:00pm

Attendance:

John Lafleche

Marita Tasse

Daniel Matte

William B. Mitchell

Tasks:

The meeting was called to order at 4:00pm.

The assessors’ office staff and board members took a few minutes to show their appreciation for Marita Tasse’s six years of service on the Board of Assessors. Marita is not running for re-election, we will miss her devotion and professionalism to the Town of Sturbridge.

The minutes from March 22, 2010 were read. A motion to accept the meeting minutes as written was made by Marita Tasse. Daniel Matte seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous.

The board members signed the following:

1) Monthly Personal Property tax abatement report.

2) Motor vehicle excise tax abatements.

3) Three warrants to collector and three notices of commitment for betterment assessment payments in full.

Summary & Discussion:

The board reviewed and discussed the contract agreement between the Town of Sturbridge and Vision Appraisal Technologies, Inc. for the full field review of all residential properties in town.

The principal assessor discussed the updates on the Appellate Tax Board hearing regarding Accellent, Brimfield Precision, LLC. The board will continue to receive updates from the principal assessor on this case. 

The principal assessor will contact the representative for Heip Duc Valley, LLC regarding the Appellate Tax Board case and Mike Tarello’s letter of recommendation. The principal assessor will discuss their proposed estimate of value and try to reach an amicable assessment. 

Daniel Matte excused himself from the meeting at 4:55pm due to other obligations.

A discussion on the proposed valuations of properties in Sturbridge for fiscal year 2011 ensued. The preliminary numbers appear accurate and waterfront sales on Leadmine Pond were discussed among other neighborhoods. The Leadmine Pond waterfront properties has seen a large increase in sale prices over the prior three years which will result in higher values for all Leadmine Pond Waterfront properties. The board will continue to discuss the proposed values in town over the next few months and after the full field review is completed.

Next Scheduled Meeting:

April 26th, 2010 – 4:00pm

Meeting Adjourned:

A motion to adjourn the meeting on April 5, 2010 at 6:00pm was made by Marita Tasse. John Lafleche seconded the motion. The decision was unanimous. Best of luck Marita!!!

